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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
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[bookmark: _GoBack]COMMITTEE:  Contracts

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to requiring the department of small business services to submit an annual report regarding the satisfaction of minority and women owned business enterprises goals by recipients of economic development benefits 

	SPONSORS: Council Members Cumbo, Cornegy, Rosenthal, Chin, Eugene, Gentile, Koo, Rose, Williams, Dickens, Wills and Richards 



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro 923-A would first require the New York City Economic Development Corporation (EDC) to assess and evaluate entities (by August 1 of each year, beginning 2017) to which it provided a loan, grant or tax benefit greater than $150,000, or which are involved with the sale or lease of City-owned land for a project expected to retain or create at least 25 jobs, to determine whether they met the M/WBE goals, if applicable, on the particular project. EDC would then submit this information to the Department of Small Business Services (SBS) (by November 1 of each year, beginning 2017). SBS would be required to submit an annual report (by January 1 of each year, with the first report due January 30, 2018) to the Mayor and the Speaker of the Council containing information including: 1) a list of all recipients of economic development benefits; 2) the M/WBE goals for these recipients; 3) whether the recipient conducted a good faith effort to identify and utilize M/WBEs to achieve such goals; and 4) if M/WBE contracting goals were not met by a recipient and a description of the reasons the goals were not met.

EFFECTIVE DATE: The local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2018
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY17

	FY Succeeding Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used to report the information now required in order to comply with this local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    Brandon	 West, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
				John Russell, Unit Head 
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 923 on September 30, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Contracts. The legislation was considered at hearing held jointly between the Committee on Contracts, the Committee on Women’s Issues, and the Committee on Small Business on December 14, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 923-A, will be considered by the Committee on Contracts on September 14, 2016. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on Contracts, Proposed Intro. No. 923-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 14, 2016.
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